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Tel: 902-690-6194 
Fax: 902-678-9279 

squinn@countyofkings.ca 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Prospective Bidders 
NRFP#23-01 Regional STP Cell 1 
Desludging 

From: Scott Quinn, P. Eng. 
Director, EPW Lands and Parks 

CC: Abdelkhalek Omar, P. Eng., Manager of Engineering Services  
Aaron Dondale, Manager of Operations 

Subject: Addendum #3 
 

Date: January 23, 2023 

 
This Addendum forms part of the “Contract Documents” and modifies or clarifies the original “Contract 
Documents” for the above referenced procurement call.  
 
Proposals must be received before 2:00 pm Atlantic Standard Time Thursday February 9, 2023 
(“Submission Deadline”) in order to be considered. 

 
1. Question: Project timelines. Existing laydown adjacent to Cell 1 is allotted for dewatering of Cell 2 in 

the awarded contract. Additional area will need to be constructed for dewatering process of Cell 1. 
Where is this? 
 
Response: Two potential areas are noted in the aerial image below, the area noted on the left of the 
image would require fence reinstatement. Other areas near Cell 1 may also be considered.  
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2. Question: Project timelines. This RFP states that sludge removal/disposal is included in the RFP. The 
RFP timeline also states completion at May 30, 2023. Does dewatered sludge have to be removed from 
site by completion date? 
 
Response: Dewatered sludge may remain at the site until December 15, 2023. It may be disposed of 
incrementally over time, provided this is completed prior to December 15, 2023, if this option would 
present cost savings to the Municipality.  
 

3. Question: Can the municipality consider paying based on bone dry metric tonne unit rates rather than 
m3? 
 
Response: Amend Supplementary Specifications, Section 01 22 00 Measurement and Payment; 
Section 2.0 Schedule ‘A’ Items to change the Unit of Measure from Lump Sum (L.S.) to Bone Dry Tonne 
(BDT). 
 

4. Question:  Projected <quantities> (800m3) is not a large qty. Can the municipality define the specific 
area of Cell 1 that will require dredging on a marked up drawing? 
 
Response: The areas circled in blue in the image below are the primary areas requiring sludge removal, 
with particular attention to the corners of Cell #1. 
 

 
 

This addendum must be acknowledged in the Submissions. 
ALL OTHER SPECIFICATIONS, TERMS AND CONDITIONS REMAIN UNCHANGED. 
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